
MEMO 

 

TO:   Mayor Carbone and City Council Members 

FROM:   Ashley Clement, Blight Enforcement Officer 

DATE: October 17, 2019 

RE: Update on Blight Enforcement 

Under the current ordinance, blight enforcement is complaint driven.  Most complaints come from neighbors or 

residents that frequently pass the property in question or by city staff.  The goal of blight enforcement is to bring the 

properties into compliance. 

Attached hereto is a spreadsheet showing the blight enforcement activities that have occurred since the 

adoption of the new blight enforcement ordinance.   You will find this report tracks the property by address.  For your 

added information, the column heading “RVC” means a letter requesting voluntary compliance has been issued.   The 

column heading “NOV” means a Notice of Violation warning letter citing the violations that are alleged to exist and 

remedial action required including the date the corrective action is required to be completed.   “Citation letter” is the 

written notice that blight fines have commenced at the rate of $100 per day because the property owner has not 

remediated the blighted conditions within the timeframe presented in the Notice of Violation.   

The properties reported herein have been highlighted as follows: 

Green –   Properties for which a complaint has been investigated and enforcement actions resulted in 

compliance. 

Yellow – Properties currently in various stages of blight enforcement proceedings. 

Red -  Properties that have been referred to Corporation Counsel for legal action (foreclosure). 

 

As you read through this spreadsheet you will find that 98 properties have been investigated for blight, of which 

42 have been brought into compliance, 48 are being actively pursued for blighted conditions and 8 have been referred 

to Corporation Counsel for legal proceedings. 

As mentioned earlier in this memo, the goal of blight enforcement is compliance.   Since my appointment as 

Blight Enforcement Officer, I have been successful in bringing approximately 50% of the properties into compliance. 
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